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Ref: FOI-072024-000995 

Date: 04/10/2024 

Address / Email:  

Dear 

Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 

Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Request 

Dear Freedom of Information Officer, 

Re: Freedom of Information Request – Same Day Emergency Care (SDEC) units, NHS 

Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I am writing to request information regarding the status of 
Same Day Emergency Care (SDEC) unit(s) across your Trust. 

1. The NHS Trust and location (City, Town, or suburb) of all currently operational SDECs (highlighting
whether they are permanent buildings, temporary/mobile units or refurbished existing estates) at your
Trust.

2. The NHS Trust and location (City, Town, or suburb) of all planned permanent, temporary or refurbished
SDECs that are not yet operational at your Trust.

3. What is the maximum patient occupancy of the SDEC (number of patients in chairs or number of
patients in beds)?

4. How many admissions does the SDEC manage each month (2024 data)?

Response 

Questions Responses 

1.The NHS Trust and location (City, Town, or

suburb) of all currently operational SDECs

(highlighting whether they are permanent

buildings, temporary/mobile units or

refurbished existing estates) at your Trust.

Russells Hall Hospital, The Dudley Group 
NHS Foundation Trust Dudley – permanent 

building. 

2. The NHS Trust and location (City, Town, or
suburb) of all planned permanent, temporary
or refurbished SDECs that are not yet
operational at your Trust.

None 

3. What is the maximum patient occupancy of
the SDEC (number of patients in chairs or
number of patients in beds)?

There are 70 patient spaces in total. 

4.How many admissions does the SDEC
manage each month (2024 data)?

The average monthly attendances Jan – Jun 
2024 is 2817 

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 

mailto:elizabeth03041417@gmail.com
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If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 

Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  

Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 

Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 

If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours sincerely 

Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 

mailto:dgft.dpo@nhs.net
http://www.ico.org.uk/

